FACILITIES NEEDS ASSESSMENT APPLICATION

Facilities: Programs should list no more than three facility or renovation items.  Identify the area in need of physical renovation, maintenance and/or repair. Requests for additional space should also be listed here. Requests listed in this category will be forwarded to the Facilities Committee to evaluate through their own processes.  Provide a thorough rationale to help the Facilities Committee evaluate your request. List the approximate cost of your request.

	Name of Person Submitting Request:
	Achala D. Chatterjee

	Program or Service Area: 
	Water Supply Technology

	Division:
	Science Division

	When was the last Program Efficacy document completed?
	Spring 2009

	What rating was given?
	Continuation


1. Renovation Request
	The department uses a backflow prevention laboratory located in T101 in Technical 
Division. This lab classroom belongs to the Electrical and Electronics Department.  Classes are offered in the laboratory, when Electrical and Electronics Department makes it available to the Water Department. The lab contains six stations for students to work during lab hours. This lab needs to be extended to have a minimum of ten stations.  The class size is between 25 and 30 students. With ten stations, 2 to 3 students would be able to work at each station. Currently four to five students share each station. The county licensing examination has two components. The first part is a written test. The second part is a hands-on examination. The students have to practice manipulation of valves to understand how the valves work, how they can be fixed and how to install them.  Without access to a station, students do not get enough hands on time that is required to successfully get licensed.  It is really important to expand the number of stations in the laboratory 


Approximate Cost: 10,000.00
2. Renovation Request: Additional space
	The department does not have any space on the campus. Classes are taught in several buildings all over the campus – Technical Building, Chemistry, HLS, Physical Science and sometimes Business. The equipment such as valves, pump parts, etc. needed to teach the class are located in a portable storage unit outside of the Technical building. It is difficult to carry all the equipment, which is usually quite heavy, all over the campus in different classrooms. If all the classes were taught in a few select rooms in one building, students and faculty would have better access to important learning tools. Charts depicting contaminant levels, laws etc. cannot be permanently displayed in any classroom since the space does not belong to the department.  Students are unable to form informal communities and networking groups where information about jobs, licensing, and certifications can be shared.  The new Science building also does not have space for the water program because it was designed before the department became part of the Science Division. The new Technical Division building does not have space for the water program because the department was no longer a part of the Technical Division when the new technical building was designed.


Approximate Cost: Cost of a classroom would vary considerably. If an existing space is reallocated, it would be minimal. If a portable unit is used it would be low, if a new building is constructed it would be a lot more.
3. Renovation Request

	


Approximate Cost: 
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